



Campus Police Committee

Minutes

MEETING TYPE:

X

Staff

Date: May 10, 2023

Product/Project

Starting Time: 1:32 p.m.

Special

Ending Time: 2:01 p.m.

Place: Teams/PD-128

Chairperson: Thomas Daily

Present: Advisor: Chief Chris Moore
Police Designee: Daniel Lopez
Classified Unit Employee: Lisa Casas
Public Safety/Fire: William "Skip" Clark
Faculty Representative: Craig Chamberlin
Classified Unit Employee/DRC: Brad Tenney
CAST: Michelle Fifield
Faculty Representative: GI Wilson
CAST: Jill D'Errico

Not Present: Faculty Representative: Tom Medel
Faculty Representative: Ryan Williams
Police Designee: Jesus Montes
Associate Student Gov't: Christopher Mendez Garcia
Public Safety/Fire: Wayne Hooper
Associate Student Gov't: Guadalupe Soto Gonzalez
Associate Student Gov't: Dana Mendez Garcia
Classified Unit Employee: Yvette Maynard
Classified Unit Employee: Thomas Daily

RECORDER: Candy Santos

I. CALL TO ORDER/INTRODUCTION

Chief Moore opens and will be facilitating the meeting.

DISCUSSION ITEM(S)- OLD BUSINESS

1. Chief Moore updates on shooting incident on May 8, 2023- Mission Sports Park- south of Mission. College lockdown for 90 minutes. Updates were sent through InformaCast. Sheriffs had no suspects. IS continues to work on adding all employees to the InformaCast list. Officer Montes and Officer Hodges were securing the campus.
2. Chief Moore continues to work with outside speakers, LGBTQ+ event (occurring today) on how to notify them of any emergency events.

DISCUSSION ITEM(S) - NEW BUSINESS

1. CRAIG CHAMBERLIN: asks if there is a specific app that employees/students can use during case of an emergency. Chief Moore confirms that there is no application.
2. MICHELLE FIFIELD: confirms that she received multiple texts and email.
3. JILL D'ERRICO: What is the best way to communicate with campus Police to notify them of students that are not registered to be on campus.
4. CHIEF MOORE: contact dispatch to notify the presence of the students.
5. JILL D'ERRICO: there was a delay in the notification sent (about 20 minutes). Can messages be sent out more frequently?
6. CHIEF MOORE: will continue to work on the messages and improve over the summer.
7. LISA CASAS: updates on the Escondido Campus fence
8. CHIEF MOORE: believes contract will be put up for bid soon and hopefully see new changes for the fall semester.
9. MICHELLE FIFIELD: wondering if Facilities should fund and add the fencing. Suggests submitting a safety concern. That may expedite the request.
10. CHIEF MOORE: funding is already there.
11. CHIEF MOORE: by September there will be two new Sergeant selected.
12. LISA CASAS: officers' positions opened? CSOs?
13. CHIEF MOORE: There is one more position open for an officer.
14. GI WILSON: preparing a follow up class for DHS training.

ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 2:01 pm.

NEXT MEETING:

September 20, 2023

1:00-3:00 PM/Teams/PD-128